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For your calendar
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Term 2 2025:

4 Jul Last day of term for students

Term 3 2025:

22 Jul First day of term for students

29 Jul NAIDOC Cultural Immersion Day

31 Jul Imagine excursion: Kindy - Year 4

5 Aug Music Night performances

15 Aug Balmain Zone Athletics Carnival: select 

students only

21 Aug Book Parade

3 Sep Stage 2 Zoo excursion

9 Sep Festival of Music performance - Opera House

17 Sep ‘Imagine’ – whole school performance 

(matinee and evening)

18 Sep Stage 3 excursion – SSC Balmain Musical 

performance

26 Sep Last day of term for students

BPS Merit Board

Congratulations to Charlotte 
B and Leo W. who received 

a Principal’s Merit for the 
kindness and care they 

always show others.



Message from our Principal

Birchgrove Public School

Principal’s trophy for excellence

Week 9 Lilly Pilly -for their outstanding space projects and presentations.

Week 10 Spark Squad (Years 4-6) – for their innovative and creative robots. I was particularly impressed 
with the way the students collaborated to design and build their robots and the way they worked together 
to problem solve.

Dear Birchgrove families

It is amazing how quickly Term 2 has passed. It has been a full term with camp, playground works, incursions and 
sporting events.

Thank you to the staff who have been involved in organising all these events for our students.

Our attendance rates for term 2 have dropped from 94.7% in Term 1 to 92.5% this term, this is due to illness and 
students travelling during school time. A reminder that families are required to advise the school when their child is 
away, providing a reason for the absence.

Thank you to the families who have completed the 2026 school planning survey. We are required to submit 
projected enrolment numbers to the DoE in early August. The information gathered in the survey assists us with our 
future planning including staff and programs to be offered. If you have yet to complete the survey, please take a 
moment to fill in the required details.

We will also be submitting our NCCD data in early Term 3. NCCD refers to Nationally Consistent Collection of Data 
on School Students with Disability (NCCD). Please refer to the information sheet (next page) about what data is 
collected and how it is used.

Playground works are expected to be completed by the end of the school holidays, ready for students return in Term 
3.

Thank you to Hugo T (Flannel Flower class) family for their donation of LEGO, these kits will be perfect for our Just 
Chilling lunch time club.

Finally, I received an email from our Director - Educational Leadership advising that one of our community members, 
Stacey Fisher, has been recognised in Parliament for her contribution to the P&C and local community. Thank you, 
Stacey, for all that you do to support our school.

Extract: Hansard, 24 June 2025 - P&Cs Roundtable:

Ms KOBI SHETTY (Balmain): 

“Today I would like to congratulate the incredible women who came together for a successful P&Cs Roundtable of 
the public primary schools from the Balmain peninsular. The roundtable brought together representatives from local 
P&Cs to share insights, raise concerns, and explore ways to strengthen collaboration across our schools so every 
child can access the high-quality public education they deserve. It was an insightful opportunity to identify 
challenges, look for solutions, and work together to support our kids, teachers, and communities. Congratulations to 
Stacy Fisher (Birchgrove Public School), Trista Rose (Balmain Public School), Amy Simpson (Balmain Public 
School), Carly Freel (Nicholson St Public School), Kerrie Fergusson (Nicholson St Public School), Annabelle 
Berriman (Rozelle Public School), Shona Macleod (P&C Federation Sydney Rep) & Anastasia Scott (Rozelle Public 
School) for your valuable contributions to school communities in our area”.

Wishing you all a happy and safe holiday break.

-  Kylie Mitchell, Principal (relieving)



Message from our Principal

Birchgrove Public School

Dear parents, guardians and carers

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD)

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School 

Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available 

in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements 

under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the 

NCCD guidelines (2019).

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes:

· year of schooling

· category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional

· level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, supplementary, 

substantial or extensive.

This information assists schools to:

· formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools

· consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools

· develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational 

outcomes for students with disability.

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for 

the support of students with disability.

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing process. 

The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student will be able 

to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All information is protected by 

privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal information. 

To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy Policy 

(https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au).

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.

Kind regards

Kylie Mitchell, Principal (relieving)

https://www.education.gov.au/using-site/privacy
https://www.education.gov.au/using-site/privacy
https://www.nccd.edu.au/


Bottlebrush hosted assembly

Birchgrove Public School

The Bottlebrush class have been exploring the fascinating relationship between the Earth, Sun, and Moon as part of 
their Term 3 Science unit. To share their understanding, the students performed a poem titled "The Sun, the Moon 
and the Earth" at assembly. Each line of the poem was thoughtfully illustrated by the students, bringing the verses to 
life and helping to visually explain these important celestial interactions. It was a wonderful way to combine science, 
art, and performance.

Damien Fitzgerald - Teacher Bottlebrush

Snow Gum hosted assembly
The Snow Gum class hosted assembly on the last day of term. They recited a beautiful, but mysterious poem by Robert 
Frost called “Stopping by Woods on a Snowy Evening”. The class also showed artworks they created in response to 
the poem and posed questions they had about some of the poem's more enigmatic details. 

Benjamin Dodds - Teacher Snow Gum

You can find the poem here and read it for yourself here.

https://www.poetryfoundation.org/poems/42891/stopping-by-woods-on-a-snowy-evening


Zoo Mobile Incursion

Birchgrove Public School

Students in K-2 were thrilled to 
take part in a special Zoo Mobile 
incursion from Taronga Zoo, 
where they met live animals and 
learned about their habitats, 
needs and life cycles. This 
engaging experience supported 
our science learning by bringing 
curriculum topics to life! We loved 
meeting a tree frog, blue tongue 
lizard, turtle, snake and possum 
as well as many others!  

Emma Taksa - Teacher Wattle



In the classroom: Library Reflections

Birchgrove Public School

It has been another busy semester in the BPS library.  Enjoy 
some recent highlights!

Melissa Sarina - Teacher Librarian

Year 4 Lilly Pilly students Oliver and Hugo 
exploring the last batch of books received 
from Scholastic. Thank you again to our 
generous BPS community for supporting our 
Scholastic Book Fair in Term 4 last year. This 
has allowed hundreds of student book 
requests to be added to our collection 
throughout this semester.

Year 2 Banksia students enjoying 
library and the book ‘Little White 
Dogs Can’t Jump!’

Emma: “I loved the book so 
much I’m borrowing it!”

Arabella: “I made the new car so 
Smudge the dog can get in.”

Lexi: “I made the back of the car 
the skateboard and the ramp for 
Smudge.”

Year 5/6 Snow Gum students locating 
books across the library with the popular 
Bring Me game.

Year 5/4 Wollemi students discussed the theme for NAIDOC 
Week 2025 during their Week 10 library lesson. They enjoyed 
the text ‘Respect' written by  Boonwurrung Elder Aunty Fay Muir 
and Sue Lawson.
The text is beautifully illustrated by Lisa Kennedy, a descendant 
of coastal Trawlwoolway people of north-east Tasmania.
Lily, Cora and Jai's creations were inspired by group 
discussions regarding art, story and culture.



In the classroom: Library Reflections

Birchgrove Public School

Kindergarten Flannel Flowers enjoying exploring the 
library and the book ‘Snail and Turtle are Friends’.

Year 6 library monitors enjoying some free time in the library 
after all their hard work this semester.

Daisy students were 
inspired to borrow 
non-fiction books 
about sloths after 
enjoying the fiction 
picture book ‘The 
Sloth who Came to 
Stay’.

Year 4 Lilly Pilly students 
Oliver and Hugo perusing 
the latest batch of pre-loved 
student book donations. 
They are in excellent 
condition. BPS students 
take care of their books.



In Other News…

Birchgrove Public School

Athletics Carnival Record breakers

Congratulations to the following students who either broke or 
equalled records at our recent athletics carnival:

10-year-old boys 100m: Oliver L, new record set of 13.68secs

12-year-old boys 100m: James E, new record set of 13.81secs

Junior boys 200m: Oliver L, new record set of 31.31secs

Junior boys 800m: Oliver L, new record set of 2.36.07mins

Senior boys 800m: James E, new record set of 2.34.88mins

Junior boys 1500m: Oliver L, new record set of 5.21.97mins

Senior boys 1500m: James E, new record set of 5.16.50mins

8-year-old girls 100m: Maelys P, equal record of 17.18secs

Junior girls 1500m: Olivia C, new record set of 6.30.13mins

Final House points for Term 2: 
Congratulations Jackson house

Roving BPS Street Library

Next school pick up or drop off, keep a look out for 
our ‘BPS street library', by the gate, by the door or in 
our office foyer!

As school staff, we not only love reading, but we also 
know that when parent carers are avid readers, their 
children are more likely to pick up the habit. So, we 
invite you to start or continue your habit with us.

It works just like a regular street library: take a book, 
leave a book, swap a book. Feel free to stop and 
browse whenever you get a moment.

There are a few rules: 

 * Grown up books only  * Novels only  *No over-filling  
*Make sure the books you leave are in good condition

We look forward to sharing a love of good books with 
you all.                     - Dani Corliss, Teacher Waratah

We’re excited to invite you to our Whole School 
Performance on Wednesday of Week 9, Term 3!

This year’s theme, “Imagine…!”, encourages students 
to explore their creativity and dream big. We'd also like 
to acknowledge Birchgrove’s 140th Anniversary, a 
milestone that reminds us of our school’s proud history 
and bright future. We can’t wait to share this special 
event with you! Further information about times and 
ticketing will be sent to families closer to the date.

BPS Whole 
School 

Performance: 
Imagine!

Wed 17 Sept. 2025



In Other News…

Birchgrove Public School

That's Debatable

Well, it's amazing how practice pays off. We had two winning teams in our last debate - this time against Leichhardt 
Public School. What an achievement!

And it was a hard topic this time round: There should be stricter regulations on advertising targeting children. 
Most of us wouldn't even know what the regulations actually are, let alone how they could be stricter.  But both our 
affirmative and negative teams got their arguments across well enough to convince the adjudicators that they knew 
what they were talking about. Well done to Lily, Sophie, Elodie and Penny for arguing the need for stricter 
regulations. And excellent work from Chloe, Frankie and Billie for proving that the regulations were strict enough as 
they are. Thank you to Sanne who helped formulate the negative arguments. And extra thanks to Saffi for stepping 
in at the last minute to replace an unwell Sanne as 4th Speaker. 

Student Parliament

Year 6 stretched their leadership muscles this week by holding their second Student Parliament. Ably led by the School 
Prime Ministers, Elodie and James, the Student Ministries were able to report on the successes of their recent 
initiatives, such as the Talent Show and Pyjama Day. 

Debating team members 
with chaperone extraordinaire Charlie! 

They also reported on activities they 
have in the pipeline for the coming 
semester - soccer competition, mufti 
day, lunchtime Baamboozle competition, 
etc. 

Student Representatives from each 
class attended and relayed ideas and 
concerns suggested by their 
classmates.

Well done to all these very impressive 
students who have represented 
themselves, their ministries and their 
classes most admirably.

A final huge thanks to Billie's mum, Charlie, for delivering, overseeing and returning our travelling debaters, and for 
doing it all again next term. You are a big help to us all.

Our next debate is held in Week 3 of Term 3.     Dani Corliss - Debate Coordinator

My first argument is that restricting 
advertisements won't result in your 
child never seeing inappropriate 
things. Inappropriate ads are the 
least of our worries in the modern 
world. Everyone sees far worse 
online or in public these days. This is 
just ONE of the reasons regulations 
on advertising that targets children 
should not be stricter.      - Chloe.B



In Other News…

Birchgrove Public School

Enrichment Tree Fruit

On behalf of all the BPS students and 
staff, thank you to all our 
parent/carers who generously 
donated to the P&C annual 
enrichment tree to provide extra 
resources for their classrooms. The 
children were all so excited to receive 
their classes’ enrichment tree 
presents and start putting them to 
good use.

Of course, none of this would be 
possible without the energy and 
enthusiasm of our dedicated P&C 
committee. We thank you for all you 
do for our school and its community 
once again!

Semester 1 Reports

Semester 1 2025 student reports were emailed to families last Friday. This report (and previous reports) can also be 
found on the Parent Portal of Sentral.

To access reports on the Parent Portal:

- when using a computer, click your child's name on the left, and Academic Reports on the right.

- when using the app, click your child's name at the top, click Student Details and then Academic Reports.

The purpose of this report is to provide a summary of your child's progress in Semester 1 2025. If you wish to discuss 
any aspect of your child's report, please contact your child's classroom teacher to arrange a meeting.

Greta Sun - Assistant Principal, Stage 3



In Other News…

Birchgrove Public School

Festival of Instrumental Music rehearsal 

On Thursday some of our recorder and string students attended their Festival of Instrumental Music 
rehearsal with local metropolitan schools at Marsden High School/Meadowbank Public School. 

Birchgrove Public students dressed for career day success!

They rehearsed the pieces they 
will be performing at the Opera 
House in Term 3.



Stage 1 and 3 PE Excursion

Birchgrove Public School

Last Thursday, Stage 1 and Stage 3 students visited 
Sydney Secondary College Balmain Campus where Year 
10 PDHPE students ran a PE lesson for our BPS students 
as part of their coaching assessment. Students took part in 
activities for AFL, volleyball, touch football, netball, 
basketball or soccer.

Our students enjoyed the experience and working with our 
local high school. 

Thank you to the students who attended for representing 
BPS so wonderfully.

Greta Sun - Assistant Principal, Stage 3



In the classroom: Lilly Pilly

Birchgrove Public School

This week, the students in the Lilly Pilly class 
showcased their understanding of the 
relationship between the sun, the earth and 
the moon. 

Through creative models and posters, they 
explained how these celestial bodies interact 
to create day and night, the seasons, and the 
lunar phases. 

It was wonderful to see their enthusiasm and 
growing confidence as they shared their 
learning with the class!

Michelle Preece – Teacher Lilly Pilly



BPS after hours 2025 

Birchgrove Public School

The programs above are offered by third party companies utilising BPS facilities. Birchgrove Public School is not 
directly affiliated with and does not endorse any events, services or products represented.



BPS after hours 2025 

Birchgrove Public School

The programs above are offered by third party companies utilising BPS facilities. Birchgrove Public School is not 
directly affiliated with and does not endorse any events, services or products represented.

Italian classes are run 3.30 – 5.30 pm Tuesdays, (supervision from 3.00pm). 
If your child is interested, please contact Casa d’Italia directly. 



A message from Primary Ethics

Birchgrove Public School



Dept of Education Notice

Birchgrove Public School



BPS P&C contacts and sponsors

Birchgrove Public School

BPS P&C contacts and further information, including the second-hand uniform store, can be found on the

BPS P&C website here.
k

or by scanning the QR code below. Our P&C would like to thank our local sponsors for their ongoing support.

Contact us and useful links
Please contact the school with any queries: 

Phone: 02 9810 2469           

Email: birchgrove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

You can find important updates and further information on our website,

via the Sentral app, and the BPS Facebook page:

Website: https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

Facebook:  @BirchgrovePS    

Useful Links (click on hyperlinks):

NSW school term dates inc. Staff Development Days (pupil free)

Camp Australia before and after school care: Phone: 1300 105 343

The School Canteen: An external company supplying canteen service to our school Thus-Fri each week.

Extended Leave form: To apply for leave beyond what is available in the school holiday periods please fill and 

return this form for Principal approval prior to travel:

Administration of medication at school: Information and paperwork required for support at school

Prior Birchgrove Buzz Newsletters

https://www.bpspandc.com/
mailto:birchgrove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FBirchgrovePS&data=05%7C02%7Cbirchgrove-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C58fece80af7d46821a2008dcba84c5c4%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638590326618551799%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QXJ5IZVbQVYGUMt1quvbXw6OkT0T4TYJ9XJWW8J0HwE%3D&reserved=0
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/calendars/2025
https://campaustralia.com.au/school/?accessCode=9F7B
https://www.theschoolcanteen.com.au/
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/b/birchgrove-p/forms/Extended_Leave_Travel_notification.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/health-and-physical-care/health-care-procedures/administering-medication
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/newsletter.html
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